# HOLY FAMILY CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

We live, love and learn together in the light of God



21st May 2020

#### Dear Parents/Guardians

I hope you have all continued to stay safe and well. This continues to a very worrying time for everyone – a time when we all need to look after each other to stay safe. I am sure you aware that the Government has announced their intention to begin the reopening of schools for children in Nursery, Reception, Yr. 1 and Yr. 6 on Monday 1st June. As I have stated before, our absolute priority is the health and safety of everyone in our school family. We have all been working hard to put in place plans to reduce risk for children and staff but I must stress again, it is impossible to guarantee social distancing with children. Thank you to all parents in these year groups who have responded to our survey or spoken to us on the phone, this has allowed us to set groups. To ensure the safety of our children we will be phasing their return, this allows us to have reduced numbers and increase space in classes. School will be very different to what it would normally be, children and staff will not be interacting with each other in the way they would have done before. Set out below are the arrangements for the next three weeks; we are still planning for the safe return of other year groups and these arrangements will be shared with all parents when they are ready. Parents who have said they will send back their children in Nursery, Reception, Yr. 1 or Yr. 6 will receive a separate letter confirming the days your child will attend. All parents will also receive a letter giving guidance on parent expectations - we have filmed this guidance in Urdu, Bengali, Romanian and Polish to help with understanding, videos can be found on our website. Thank you all for your cooperation.

#### Week beginning Monday 25th May 2020

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday		
School closed to all children for half term						

## Week beginning Monday 1st June 2020

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Teacher training – school closed to all children	Yr. 6 Group A + children of key workers	School closed for deep clean apart from children of key workers	Yr. 6 Group B + children of key workers	Children of key workers only

## HOLY FAMILY CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

We live, love and learn together in the light of God



### Week beginning Monday 8th June 2020

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Group A	Group A	School closed	Group B	Group B
Nursery,	Nursery,	for deep clean	Nursery,	Nursery,
Reception,	Reception,	apart from	Reception,	Reception,
Yr. 1	Yr. 1	children of key	Yr. 1	Yr. 1
Yr. 6	Yr. 6	workers	Yr. 6	Yr. 6
Children of key	Children of key		Children of key	Children of key
workers	workers		workers	workers

God bless and stay safe,

Mr P Foley Head Teacher



ARCHDIOCESE OF BIRMINGHAM

HOLY FAMILY CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

COVENTRY ROAD, SMALL HEATH, BIRMINGHAM, B10 0HT.

Telephone 0121 675 2670, Fax 0121 675 0734

Headteacher Mr P Foley
email: enquiry@holyfam.bham.sch.uk

